
MINUTES
WVE PTA General Members meeting
September 17, 2019
Board Members
Cindy Hutcheson, President /Katie Felmlee, 1st Vice President /Siobhan Hummel, 2nd Vice President/Alan Scholl, Treasurer/Misty Cebry, Corresponding Secretary (took notes)/ Chanelle Bishop-Gilyard, Recording Secretary (absent)/ Ed Smith, Principal
Call to Order 







Cindy Hutcheson
Cindy Hutcheson called our September meeting to order at 7:01pm.
Welcome/Introductions/President’s Report


Cindy Hutcheson
Cindy Hutcheson introduced the Executive Board.  She thanked the PTA for opening the school year, beginning with the Kinderbreakfast, Chalk the Walk, and Back to School Bash.  The kids loved it. She reviewed upcoming initiatives (Box Tops and Walk-a-Thon). 
Approval of Last Meeting’s Minutes 



Cindy Hutcheson
To occur at October meeting
Principal’s Report 






Ed Smith
Mr. Smith provided updates on current enrollment (583/4 students) and class size: 4 sections every level – 6th grade 3; 21-22 class size except kindergarten/1st, 6th grade 25/26 class size

Mr. Smith informed the group that last year WV was selected to be nominated National Blue Ribbon. Only a select few schools in the state eligible. We will find out next week if we received blue ribbon. Great honor (community/staff/PTA climate and culture). Pickering received a few years ago (similar buildings). 
Mr. Smith reviewed the recent “what if scenarios”. Run, Hide, Fight (all OJR facilities). Teachers have to make decision – are you going to stay or exit, fight to protect. Lock down procedures instituted throughout. Chief Daniels in school today with staff. Principals at all schools will send out a message about drills. Can’t compete with statistics – running have better chance. Practicing with staff to try to make it second nature. 
Guest speaker Mr. Chris Gray presented “Busing 101”. 

Mr. Smith discussed bussing. Never drop off more than a dozen kids, would rather do door side. Would have to look at growth before make changes to exiting routes. Bus driver will never relay any changes. Will come directly from transportation 

Mr. Smith discussed safer pick up area. After dismissal to access road. Thirty-five to 45 afterschool as enrollment climbed back up. 

There is an email link from Dr. Lloyd to help with setting priorities for upcoming budgets, looking at entire district through feasibility on the main road. Possibly add a third road – adds a lane to allow busses and then 1 for parent pick up / drop off. Results from study: average 52 everyday plus 10-15 additional cars per day. From 3:00 – 3:07pm, cars start to back up into 401.

Mr. Smith reminded the group that this is School Board election year (6 seats up). He encouraged everyone to know the candidates and topics and be informed. 

Back to school night survey out to give feedback about dates. Mr. Smith wants feedback. Previously before school starts then in Jan picks those dates. Positive start (transportation hiccups. Nothing out of the ordinary). 

Treasurer’s Report 





Alan Scholl
Alan School presented the treasurer’s report $84,000 on hand and discussed that to date, $895 spent on supplies for the Walk-A-Thon and $1143 spent on Back 2 School Bash. 

The group discussed changing the criteria for scholarship (seniors – canvas boards)

The treasurer’s report will be posted on the PTA website.

Correspondence 





Misty Cebry
Old Business
· End of 2018-2019 school year (Treat Day, Yearbooks) 
· Rita’s Water Ice end of year
· Handed all yearbooks out pre-sale, all 6th graders received free
· 80 sold within office – order early, put money out – makes it difficult to plan ahead
· Kinderbreakfast
· People did not eat much
· Chalk the Walk
· 11 volunteers to help 
· Back to school teacher gifts
· Every year a gift, this year reusable tote
· Back to School Bash
· Friday, 9/6 – successful event, no rain!, made new friends and met teachers
· Continue with Friday after Labor Day
· Thank teachers from the Dunk Tank
· Spirit wear
· In closet if interested in purchasing, reach out or do online sale ending Friday at 3pm
· Three weeks to get items together, delivered to child’s classroom
· If it’s a gift, Katie can pull and set aside
· Audit Committee Report
New Business
· Walk-a-thon Update: This will be the 3rd annual.
· 10 postcards, instructions, T-shirt form (free for each kid)
· Fill out postcards!
· Looking to other for sponsorship
· Increase level of donations
· Fun playground initiatives (14 year lifespan) – up to PTA!
· All students walk half hour and earn one raffle ticket
· Messages, signs, DJ, shout-out to sponsors
· $30,000 Goal – all kids get bowling pass, Chick-fil-a meal (update: also a bundtlet coupon)
· Prizes for top three classes; top earner day of walk
· Standing Rules/Bylaws (need at least two General member volunteers)
· Shawna Scire, Marisela Keenan, Anne Strawbridge
· Box Tops
· Talent show – need chairperson – commitment begins in December (great deal of work, but kids love it)
· February 7 show, January 31 dress rehearsal
Committee Reports
· Membership and Unfundraiser (32 wildcat donors - $100 or more, 131 members)
· Yearbooks (Saunde Briggs, co-chair: Cindy Hutcheson)
· Balfour hardcover again – negotiated price difference
· Reflections (Thanks to Anjani Juvaadi who is helping this year. There is a link on the PTA website for more information and submission forms. This initiative recognizes kids for artistic forms. Deadline is Oct. Info sent home on a flyer. Small treat for entering and will be rewarded at the end of the year. 
· All pro dads: Thurs Oct 17 (motivational – dads, gparents, adult male, eat breakfast, topic of conversation, positive messages to kids). Mike Kolter taking on the new program. Looking for hospitality committee. 7am and out by 8am
· Audit Committee: Anne provided the motion for the audit report form, Katie Felmlee seconded the motion. All those in favor say “aye”, motion passes. 
· Publishing Center (Kate Tesorio will be in charge. Every grade participates. Make a book (except for 5th) and all funded by PTA. Looking for volunteers to type up books and put them together.)
· After-School Programs (all free. Ignite – hot ticket. Sign in when registration goes live on website as “Fit for Kids” grades 4-6. Next program is “Art in the Afternoon” for 1-3 grades. Stage Stormers Drama club coming in the Spring). 
· Spirit Nights – CFA on Monday, October 7 from 5-7pm and Tues, March 3rd
Adjournment








Cindy Hutcheson
Cindy Hutcheson adjourned the meeting at 9:00 p.m.
Upcoming Dates to Remember:
9/16, 23, 30 and, 10/7 (Monday) After-School Program Fitness Class with Ignite (grades 4-6) 
9/17 (Tuesday) PTA General Membership Meeting. 7:00 pm school library.
9/19 (Thursday) Online registration for After School Art in the Afternoon Class opens at 8:00 pm via PTA website
9/19 (Thursday) All Walk-a-Thon shirt sizes must be returned
OCTOBER
10/1, 8, 15, 22 (Tuesday) After-School Art in the Afternoon Class (grades 1-3) 3:15 - 4:15 pm
10/8 (Tuesday) PTA Executive Meeting. 6:30 pm school library.
10/8 (Tuesday) PTA General Membership Meeting. 7:00 pm school library.
10/7 (Monday) CFA Spirit Night – 5-7pm 
10/9 (Wednesday) No School- Professional Development
10/15 (Tuesday) PTA Wildcat Walk-a-Thon
10/17 (Thursday) All Pro Dad, 7 am
10/18 (Friday) PTA Wildcat Walk-a-Thon Rain Date

